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MINUTES OF DODDISCOMBSLEIGH’S ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
Thursday 8th May 2014 at 7.30pm in Doddiscombsleigh Primary School

Present:  Cllrs N Cupper (Chairman), V Brook, N Cupper, M Porter, B Prest, Suzanna Hughes (Locum Clerk) and 14 members of the public.

The meeting was opened by the Chairman at 7.40pm.

APM2014.1
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Parish Councillors J Le Marchant and E Brook
APM2014.2
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
Cllr Cupper summarised the successes of the Parish Council over the last 12 months namely:

· The renovated pathway between the church and the Nobody Inn

· The repainted flagpole

· New roof on the bus shelter and new seat.  The cracks have now been repaired and Steve Angeloni will lime wash it again in the near future.
· Housing Needs Survey has been carried out

· A working party has been put together to clean the gulleys around the Triangle

Cllr Cupper also thanked various people for their contributions over the last 12 months:

· Phil Russon  for his input into the website, his involvement in the bus shelter project and the gulley cleaning

· Steve and Ricki Angeloni for their help with the bus shelter
· Steve Le Marchant for his help with the Triangle and footpath and the renovations to the war memorial

· Mike Hedley  - for his involvement with the bus shelter, the Triangle and the gulley cleaning

· Bonfire organisers
· Suzanna Hughes, Locum Clerk

· All Parish Councillors  for their continued help
APM2014.3
AFFORDABLE HOUSING 


The Chairman then focused on the future and ideas for projects which will enhance village life.

A project which the Parish Council is embarking on is the provision of affordable housing for the parish.  The trigger for this was a Housing Needs Survey which was carried out last year the results of which indicated a need for 11 homes.  The Nobody Inn saw the results and responded to an opportunity.  It was seen as a means to mutually benefit both the pub and the parish.  The pub therefore proposed a site between the pub and the church and proposed a mixed development of open market and affordable housing. 
The Parish Council formed a Steering Group and ideas were discussed prior to a meeting with Sue Burdge from The Nobody Inn at which the Steering Group asked that any development gave consideration to the Conservation Area and were mindful of the design.  Sue and her designer acknowledged this.
The Nobody Inn has now gone to Teignbridge District Council with queries and is awaiting a response before proceeding with any plans.  They have said, however, that the plans will be made openly available for the public to comment upon until there is a degree of mutual happiness.  It will then go through the usual planning process.
The Parish Council’s position is that following the Housing Needs Survey which showed a need for affordable housing, it has a duty to respond.  The fact that The Nobody Inn has land which it is prepared to develop for this purpose has made this duty to respond easier.   However, if the proposals being put forward by The Nobody Inn fall through, the Parish Council will then have to look at another way of fulfilling the need, ie. finding an alternative site, looking at appropriate schemes (self-build, community land trust, in partnership with Housing Association etc)
APM2014.4
FUTURE PROJECTS AND PARISHIONERS’ QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS

The Chairman opened the meeting for questions, comments and ideas for future projects.

Tony Porter expressed his disappointment that none of the projects he had proposed in May/June 2013 have been progressed.  He also expressed disappointment that the Parish Council is not maximising its opportunities to access grants.  
He also suggested that the Parish Council should look into how it consults with the parish as communication is key.  He has previously made a number of suggestions but the Parish Council has not yet responded.  He questioned why residents weren’t informed of the results of the Housing Needs Survey.  

The Chairman stated that the results of the Housing Needs Survey showing a need for 11 homes was published in the Parish Magazine and in the minutes of the Parish Council meetings.  Cllr M Porter added that the Parish Council has to consider the costs involved in consulting with the parish.  He added that improvements are being made to the website to encourage its use as a communication tool.

Kevin Bridgeman stated that there is a difference in disseminating information and consulting with the parish.  In his view, there is no support for affordable housing in the parish.  Why is the Parish Council consulting with The Nobody Inn who is a private developer?  Where is the evidence that there is a general level of support?  He said that the report showed that 8 people would support a project.  There was then a discussion about how the results of the Survey had been analysed and interpreted.
The Chairman re-stated that The Nobody Inn approached the Parish Council rather than the other way round.  The Nobody Inn will go ahead regardless and Teignbridge District Council will ultimately make the decision whether such a scheme can go ahead.  

Tony Porter expressed that the Parish Council should be pursuing the results of the Housing Needs Survey.  However there is a missing link.  The Steering Group has not presented to the parish the results of the Housing Needs Survey.  The Parish Council needs to engage.  There is a need for a well publicised, consultation event.
Kevin Bridgeman stated that the Parish Council shouldn’t speak to The Nobody Inn until it submits a planning application and should assess it based on the wishes of the parish.

Cllr Porter suggested that the fact that The Nobody Inn were willing to consult with the parish over the plans at this stage would be helpful.

A question was asked about whether The Nobody Inn will provide housing for rent.  This was unknown at this stage.

Tony Porter proposed that the Parish Council advertises a consultation meeting with appropriate paperwork on how it intends to take this forward.
The Chairman agreed that he would do this.  Mr Bridgeman suggested that the Steering Group should do this.
The Chairman stressed that the Parish Council is not intentionally steam-rolling ahead with this.

District Cllr Purser suggested calling a meeting of the Steering Group to pull all ideas together.  

Phil Russon asked whether either the Parish Council or the Steering Group know the proportion of houses needed?    Will they be guided by the Survey?

Cllr V Brook agreed that the Parish Council should follow the advice of District Cllr Purser and call a meeting of the Steering Group and decide what it wants.  
Mike Moorhouse advised that 2 kerbstones on the Triangle are cracked and asked that the Parish Council watches them carefully.  It may be that some low railings will need to be installed around the Triangle.  He also stated that he has a pallet of granite in his drive.  If the Parish Council is not going to use it, he suggested that it might consider selling it.
Mr Moorhouse also stated that there were problems in the back lane with lorries getting stuck and asked whether DCC could put up a sign stopping high sided vehicles from going up there.  District Cllr Purser advised that in Christow, the Parish Council put up their own sign up.
APM2014.5
CLOSE
There being no further comments, the Chairman thanked parishioners for attending and closed the meeting at 8.45pm.

